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RELEASE

Conservatives and Bloc combine to defeat comprehensive bill 
aimed at blocking bulk water exports

Ottawa, March 14, 2012 – The Conservative government and Bloc Quebecois today combined to vote down a long-standing attempt by Lac-Saint-Louis M.P. Francis Scarpaleggia to safeguard Canada’s freshwater from the threat of future export to the U.S. and other countries.  

Bill C-267, An Act respecting the preservation of Canada’s water resources was defeated by a vote of 156 to 125, with the Liberals, NDP and Green Party Leader Elizabeth May voting in support of the bill.  Two Conservative MPs broke ranks with their party’s directive and also supported the bill.  The bill would have de facto prohibited bulk water exports by banning large-scale transfers of water between major drainage basins within Canada.

“Conservatives have sent mixed signals for years about their commitment to protecting Canada’s water security and sovereignty,” said the Liberal Water Critic whose riding sits on the St. Lawrence River at the western end of the island of Montreal.  

In 1988, the Mulroney government tabled a bill to ban bulk water exports in an effort to quell fears the Canada-U.S. Free Trade Agreement would give the U.S. wholesale access to Canada’s freshwater.  The bill, however, died when Parliament was dissolved for the “free trade” election and was never re-introduced by the re-elected Conservative government.  

After Scarpaleggia first introduced Bill C-267 (at the time called Bill C-535), the Harper government promised to introduce its own legislation to prohibit inter-basin water transfers within Canada.  However, it never really followed through on this promise, even though in opposition the Canadian Alliance argued NAFTA leaves Canada vulnerable to market-driven bulk water exports because water is not exempt from the agreement.

Bill C-267 was developed with the expertise of Canada’s foremost water-policy experts.  The bill would not only have protected Canada against bulk water exports, it would have protected the country’s ecosystems from the spread of invasive species that can occur when water is transferred from one basin to another. 

“This has been a missed opportunity on which Canadians will someday look back and pass harsh judgement on the Harper government,” said Scarpaleggia.
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For more information, please contact Laura Gareau, Assistant to Francis Scarpaleggia, at 613-995-8281 or francis.scarpaleggia.a3@parl.gc.ca. 
